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We have all had a very full and, I hope you will agree, exciting and thought-provoking 

day.  I hope we have all learned something that will broaden and rich our lives not only 

professionally, but personally as well.  In closing, I would like to briefly share two more 

little writings that I think capture the essence of what this symposium has been about. 

 

Miroslav Holub is a Czech physician, immunologist, and poet who was intimately 

involved in his country’s struggle to free itself from Communism.  As part of a long 

poem, “Although,” he wrote the following: SLIDE 

 

Although we need medicine to give us vitamin C, prescribe hypertension therapy, and 

wage war against cancer, medicine too needs something.  Perhaps, as Holub suggests, 

what it needs is poetry, so that when our patients are touched by the terror and emptiness 

of suffering, illness, and death, we can offer them something that truly is a sword and a 

shield. 

 

As Pablo Neruda, the Chilean Nobel Laureate, reminds us: SLIDE 

 

Poetry, literature, and the arts can nurture and feed the souls of our patients, and our souls 

as well. 
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